(Date)

The Honorable 


U.S. House of Representatives/United States Senate


 House/Senate Office Building

Washington, DC 20510 (Senate); 20515 (House)

Dear Senator/Representative:

I am writing to express my concern with language in H.R. 915/S.1451, the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) Reauthorization Act of 2009 regarding FAA oversight of foreign repair stations.  More specifically, H.R. 915, which passed the U.S. House of Representatives on May 21, 2009, includes a provision requiring the FAA to certify that all Part 145 certificated foreign repair stations are inspected at least twice a year, and requires those organizations to introduce mandatory drug and alcohol testing if they maintain aircraft operated by U.S. airlines without recognition of negotiated bilateral agreements between the FAA and the European Aviation Safety Authority (EASA).  The European Union (EU) Ambassador to the United States, John Bruton, stated that the proposed regulation contradicts the U.S.-European Community Bilateral Aviation Safety Agreement, or “BASA,” and would unnecessarily raise costs for EU-based repair stations.  
Repair stations that are covered under the bilateral agreement must hold both a U.S. as well as a European repair station certificate.  In addition, the foreign capability of the repair station must not exceed the domestic capability of the repair station.  The bilateral agreement allows the foreign aviation authority to utilize the domestic aviation authorities’ audit in meeting the repair station’s annual audit requirements.
The loss of this reciprocal audit authority, that is EASA will not be able to utilize the annual FAA audit of U.S.-based EASA Part 145 repair stations, will require each U.S.-based Part 145 repair station to pay the cost of an independent European Aviation Safety Agency (EASA) audit estimated to cost more than $30,000.  While this language may threaten the BASA, the biggest impact would be to 1,200 repair stations in the U.S. that do work for European customers compromising crucial American jobs.

Further, S. 1451, contains similar language regarding repair station inspections but makes an exception if "a bilateral aviation safety agreement is in place that allows for comparable inspections by local authorities."  When the U.S. Senate Committee on Commerce, Science and Transportation reported the bill out of committee, the consensus was that this clause would alleviate EU concerns.

I am the (state your position - owner/manager/employee) of (the name of your repair station) repair station located in (city, state).  The repair station employs (state number of employees) technicians.  In addition, we hold an EASA 145 foreign repair station certificate so that we may provide (describe services) services to (describe your customer base).

I respectfully request that you support the cooperative approach contained in S. 1451 while opposing the unilateral approach in H.R. 915 as Congress moves forward with conference negotiations.  It is important to me and my business that the U.S. continues to recognize the benefit and value of a bilateral oversight process between the FAA and EASA.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this request.  I look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely,
